GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL AND TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2023                    4:00 PM – 5:30 PM
The meeting was held at the United Community Bank located at 132 Rodney Orr Bypass, Robbinsville, N.C. 28771.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Present: Chairman Connie Orr, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Patricia Cable, Meredith Jenkins, Dale Wiggins, Rick Davis
Absent: Billy Brown, Valerie Frapp, Debbie Beasley
Chairman Orr called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Chairman Orr asked if there were any changes to the agenda for February 2, 2023, and if not, for a motion to approve the agenda. Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to approve the agenda as is. Patricia Cable seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Chairman Orr stated that if everyone had reviewed the minutes from December 1, 2022, was there a motion to approve the minutes. Dale Wiggins made a motion to approve the minutes. Vice-chairman Turner seconded the motion. Vote Unanimous
Public Comments:
There were no public comments
Financial Report / Budget Update
Becky Garland, financial officer, gave the financial report and the budget update. Total Cash Available 1/31/2023 was $697,535.68. Capital Reserve 1/31/2023 was $141,992.29, with an expenditure of 39.82%.
Director Daniel Allison requested a $15,000 budget amendment for printing. The line item for printing has almost been depleted and there is a new project for promotional material that he and Vice-chairman Turner are working on. This project will require additional funding. Dale Wiggins made a motion to approve the budget amendment for $15,000 to be taken from fund balance. Vice-chairman Turner seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Chairman’s Remarks:
Chairman Orr talked about how Travel and Tourism got started in 1986 and how far it has come. She stated that she is happy to be a part of it. 
Chairman Orr thanked the Board for the work they have done.


Committee Report: 
Vice-chairman Turner stated that the digital sign outside the Travel and Tourism office will go up Monday, weather permitting.
Director’s Report:
 Daniel Allison: see attached sheet
During his report, Director Allison included the showing of two of the micro- documentary videos produced by Brooks Bennett.  He stated that North Carolina Public Television   would like to air these videos after they have been approved and released. Vice- chairman Turner made a motion to approve these videos and give NC PBS permission to use the videos. Dale Wiggins seconded the motion. Vote unanimous.
Director Allison also suggested the board consider holding a joint meeting with the Robbinsville Tourism Authority. He stated that there are a number of ways that T&T and RTA can work together to increase tourism in Graham County. The Board members were in agreement and set a date for February 13, if the RTA was available at that time.
Director Allison then informed the Board that RTA had suggested T&T co-sponsor the Veteran’s Celebration that Robbinsville Tourism Authority is planning. Dale Wiggins made a motion to co-sponsor the event. Rick Davis seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
New Business: 
 Dale Wiggins explained a Rolley Hole Marble game that he had seen on tv.
He suggested the Board consider something of that sort to have as an activity on the day of the Trail of Tears Walk. 
Old Business:
There was no old business
Adjourn:
Rick Davis made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Dale Wiggins seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm.

                                                                                              Next meeting March 2, 2023




